










 It is agreed between the parties that the other concerns raised by DHB on Policy CCS - Tree 

Planting and Protection (representation 564) and Policy PM3- Providing Open Space 

(representation 567) are matters capable of appropriate interpretation in the context of the 

circumstances presented when applications for development are brought forward. It is agreed 

by both parties that no change is needed to these policies and that this addresses 

representations 564 and 567. 

4.10. As is demonstrated at paragraph 3.4 above, considerable progress in the delivery of 

development both in the Western Docks and in the Waterfront has been made over the last 10 

years and the infrastructure investment now completed provides a very strong platform on 

which the remainder of the development of the Waterfront can be progressed as economics 

and demand allow. Noting the premium that can be achieved on the value of properties with a 

waterfront or sea view, and with the support of the policies in the DDLP (specifically Policies 

SP5 on zero affordable housing), DHB is confident that the anticipated delivery dates for future 

phases of development set out on paragraph 3.8 above will be delivered. 
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